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  July 25, 2025 

25th Anniversary of the Return of P’opii Khanu to 
Santa Clara Pueblo 
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    Finally, we negotiated a contract with the 

USDA that enabled us to purchase our headwa-

ters along with a buffer zone called a conserva-

tion easement over additional adjacent lands.  

In the midst of the tragic Cerro Grande Fire, we 

fought for language to be added to the “Valles 

Caldera Preservation Act” so that the federal 

government would allow us to buy these lands 

and add them to our reservation.   

In the end, we paid  $4.5 million (provided by 

the Lannan Foundation) to get back ownership 

to 5,046 acres and a 1,200-acre buffer zone 

(equal to almost 10 square miles). This was the 

most land our Pueblo had gotten back in  al-

most a century. 
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